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At Yeoval Central School we inspire all to be responsible, respectful and cooperative learners. Working together to achieve and grow. 

At Yeoval Central School we are respectful, responsible and cooperative.  

Our PBL focus areas for Term 3 Weeks 1-5  are: 

 Make good choices to learn 

 Positive attitude = Positive results 

What do I want to be when I grow up? 

As part of our Education Week celebrations and with the theme “Lifelong Learners” students were able to 

come dressed up as what they want to be when they grow up. It was great to see such a huge variety of 

career paths; Entrepreneurs, Artist, Veterinarians, Vet Nurse, Shop Keeper, Tattoo Artist, Rapper, Pro 

Basketballer, Professional Rugby Union Players, Blacksmith and Swordsman, Palaeontologist, Scientist, 

Radiographer, Author, Hunter, Farmers, Lawyer, Chef, Support Worker, Fairy, Nurse and lastly there are 

quite a few Teachers!  
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What a great way to celebrate public education at YCS! We had a Zoom whole school assembly with 
our 5/6 class performance, a dress up day ‘what I want to be when I grow up’ with a free sausage sizzle – 
all depicting the theme lifelong learners. Well done to the planning committee Lucy, Ezra P and Lara.  

Congratulations to Ezra P and Tyson who won the draw to be ‘principal of YCS’. They had a few important 
tasks like participating in decision making and professional learning with the executive staff and to analyse 
the student responses about what YCS can do to prepare them to be lifelong learners. I was very 
impressed with their punctuality, professionalism and enthusiasm.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Well done to Ms Amanda Crain (our relieving Assistant Principal) who coordinated our mini-writers 
festival, a great way to learn about literacy in a fun and engaging way. Ms Crain also coordinated the Life 
Education Van – the students were so excited as they left Healthy Harold!  

Our Wellbeing student leaders: Bradley, Kitana, Elizabeth and Ruby worked with Ms Livissianis our 
Wellbeing Leader planning Empathy Day and the unveiling of our Wellbeing Room. Students had a great 
day involved in sport activities and cupcake decorating.  

Our WAP study week continues this week. I would like to thank Mrs Crystal Stanford and Mrs Helen 
Tremain for their organisation and all WAP course coordinators who ensure our Year 11 and 12 students 
have an engaging face-to-face lesson for each course they study.  

Nicole Bliss  
Principal  

 A message from the Principal 

At Yeoval Central School we inspire all to be responsible, respectful and cooperative learners. Working together to achieve and grow. 

State Drama Camp  

From Sunday, June 20 to Wednesday, June 23 I attended the State 
Drama Camp at the Elanora Conference Centre in Sydney.  

When arriving at the camp all 115 students were driven to the Capitol 
Theatre to see the musical “Come From Away”. This musical is about an 
island off the coast of Canada that had 38 planes land during 911. The 
population of the island went from 9,000 to roughly 16,000 during 911. 

Prior to arriving at the camp, every student had to list which workshops 
they would like to participate in on Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday. 
The workshops included voice, character, acting, improv, scriptwriting, 
and costume design as well as many more. 

The students at the camp were also placed into 8 groups of 14-15 people. They had to work together in 
their groups to come up with a performance to show on Wednesday night in front of the other students. 

On Monday night, Zeal Theatre performed for the camp an original script called MELTDOWN, and on 
Tuesday night two students that completed their HSC last year performed their HSC performances. All 
performances were outstanding and very well planned out.  

Lauren Zell 



In the K/1/2 Classroom 

Find us on Facebook  We are a member of the Western Access Program 

Healthy Harold 

K12 has thoroughly enjoyed an exciting education 
week filled with unique and enjoyable experiences. 
Our special week included the book fair, a dress up 
day where students came dressed as what they 
want to be when they grow up, empathy day where 
students enjoyed a range of activities and a movie, 
a visit from Healthy Harold and the mini writers 
festival via Zoom!  

K12 participated in the mini writers festival via 
zoom, brainstorming creative ideas for stories set in 
another world. K12 first brainstormed ideas for the 
setting of their story in another world, such as 
worlds filled with dinosaurs, superheros, fairies, and 
even aliens! 

We then created a list of onomatopoeia which you might hear in our other world, which included fun 
words like boom, ka-ching, bing-bing, meep-moop and whooshhh! 

After writing their list, students drew a villain and a hero as their main characters in another world.  

K12 are becoming incredible authors and illustrators. Mrs Stempien 

On Friday K-6 participated in Life Education Van. Students in 
Years 3-6 reflected on all that they had learnt about cyber 
safety and confidently shared this by creating this wordle (see 
attached). K-2 also enjoyed their experience learning about 
recognising safe and unsafe environments, caring for others 
and people they can go to for help. This learning supports 
what students have been doing in H20.  

Thank you to Emma the Life Education Teacher for always 
making the learning engaging and the teachers who supervised and supported 
students participation in this valuable activity. Miss Crain 



Student of the Week 
Term 3 Week 3 

K/1/2: Thomas 
For producing his personal best 

and working hard to achieve 
based on Learning Intention and 

Success Criteria 
 

 3/4: Ethan 
For working hard to achieve the 

Learning Intentions 
 

5/6: Chase 
For showing eagerness and 

consistent improvement when 
using the vocabulary map to 

improve his writing 
 

Stage 4:  Ethan 
For his enthusiasm in Technology 

 

Stage 5: Kitana 
For her application in HSIE, PASS 

and PDH 
 

Stage 6: Tyelia  
For her outstanding result in 

Distance Education Chemistry 

 
 

Calendar Dates/Notices 

School Calendar 
Term 3 Week 4 

2-4 Aug 
WAP Study Week  

4 Aug 
Gobondery/NARRAF Athletics 

High School Transition Day 
Homework Hub 3-4.30pm 

6 Aug 
Kindergarten 2022  

Transition Preschool Visit 
 9am-10am 

SRC Bake for a Cure  

Term 3 Week 5 
9-20 Aug 

HSC Trial Examinations 
11 Aug 

Homework Hub 3-4.30pm 
12 Aug 

WAP Year 11 VET Primary 
Industries Training Day 

Kindergarten 2022 Transition 
Parent/Caregiver Info Evening 

13 Aug 
Kindergarten 2022 Transition 

School Visit 

Assessment Calendar 
Term 3 Week 4 

Year 11 
Construction 

Numeracy 

Term 3 Week 5 
Year 11 

Industrial Technology 

Term 3 Week 6 
Year 9/10 
Visual Arts 

Year 12 
Ancient History 

Biology 
Chemistry 

Community and Family Studies 
Construction 

Drama 
English Advanced 
English Standard 
English Studies 

Hospitality 
Industrial Technology 

Mathematics Standard 1 
Mathematics Standard 2 

PDHPE 
Primary Industries 

 

 
 

Congratulations to all our student achievers this week. 

Silver Merit Award Recipients: 
Robert 

Bronze Merit Award Recipients:  
Marlie, Ethan, Julie, Blayd, 

Kitana and Ethan 
Gold Merit Award Recipients: 

Lucy  


